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We have come to the end of another school year. I would 
like to thank and acknowledge all of our parents for your 
continued support, partnership and relationships as 
together we have educated our children throughout 2022. 
I would like to thank and acknowledge all of our 
wonderful staff for their hard work, commitment, 
dedication and patience across this school year. Finally, 
congratulations to our students across all grades for their 
completion of various tasks, performance in assessment, 
involvement in sport and the arts, participation in camps, 
speaking on assemblies, engagement in service learning 
activities, membership of teams and commitment to 
learning.

We have achieved a lot of wonderful things this year as a 
College community and we have a lot to celebrate. This 
has included everything from new learning platforms, the 
introduction of several new subjects, the installation of a 
raft of new classrooms and facilities, and several new 
roles across both curricula and extra-curricula spheres 
which serve to provide an improved experience for our 
staff and students.

The end of this year has seen us host a number of events. 
We have seen many students receive academic awards, we 
have enjoyed music performances, our first cohort of Yr 
12 students have graduated, and our Yr 6 students have 
had their own graduation ceremony. We have also 
announced our student leaders for 2023 and they have 
commenced duties already.

As we start planning for the 2023 school year, we do have
a number of areas to prepare for, to work on, and to 
implement. This includes additional classrooms as we 
continue to grow our enrolments, it includes a refocus on 
our standards of student uniform, conduct, and academic 
performance, and it includes the provision of additional 
opportunities for students to engage in extra-curricular 
events and activities.

We have some staff departing us at the end of this 
year to pursue other career opportunities. I thank 
them for their service and wish them all the very 
best for their next adventure. This means that we 
will also have some new staff join us for the 2023 
school year and I will introduce them in the new 
year.

I wish everyone a safe and enjoyable school holiday 
period. To those staff and families who are 
observing the Christian Christmas and festivities I 
wish them a Merry Xmas. To those staff and families 
who are observing other religious or cultural events 
over this break, I wish you a time of fulfillment, 
peace and generosity. To everyone, I hope this break 
allows you all to have a rest, to recharge, to see 
friends and family, and to enjoy good food and 
company. Finally, a Happy New Year to all! See you 
in 2023!

STUDENT ARTWORK - RUQAYAH DHAHIR



It is now my privilege to announce our Cohort 
Representatives for Semester 1 2023 for their respective 
year levels.  Can I first acknowledge all students who 
applied for this role.  We have a high calibre of students 
with great leadership skills and potential, which is a 
credit to our college and families.  Thank you for all the 
applications that came through, and I hope to see them 
again and more for Semester 2 2023.
The successful students who will assume the role of 
Cohort Representative for Semester 1 2023 for their 
respective year levels are as follows;

COHORT REPRESENTATIVES - SEMESTER 1 2023

Year 7 – Narges Safari     

Year 8 – Ikram Ibrahim

Year 9 – Sahar Safari 
    

Year 10 – Islah Lim-Parfit

Year 11 – Zohha Hassan

Well done to these students for being successful in their 
applications. I look forward to seeing great things from 
them in Semester 1 2023.

I wish everyone safe holidays and a well deserved rest!
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HEAD OF SECONDARY
M R .  J A M E S  E A S T H O P E  

Well, we have made it! The 2022 school year has now 
ended. Allow me to commend our staff, parents/carers 
and certainly our students for finishing strong this term, 
knuckling down during the assessment period and for 
supporting each other along the way! Well done 
everyone.

It was a special occasion to announce our 2023 Year 12 
Student Leaders earlier this term. I feel confident that 
we are in good hands with them at the helm. 

COLLEGE CAPTAINS – ABDUL LIM-PARFIT & ISHEETA 
NARAYAN
               
COLLEGE VICE CAPTAINS – HASNEN FAHAD & 
UGBAAD ISSE

BUCKS HOUSE CAPTAIN – HANIYA EBRAHIM-GODER  

EAGLES HOUSE CAPTAIN – RAZAN MOUSSA

RAVENS HOUSE CAPTAIN – HADY KARIME      

RAMS HOUSE CAPTAIN – MOHAMMAD ALDORI



HEAD OF PRIMARY
M R S .  O L I V I A  S T A R K E Y  
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This year Wisdom College has experienced one of its most 
exciting years. Reflecting back, it is incredible to think of 
all the different things we have achieved as a community. 
We have welcomed new staff and students and achieved
new learning and extra-curricular goals. Within Primary 
we have grown substantially both by enrolments and 
academically. We are all so impressed with the hard work 
all of our students and the grades they have achieved. 

I would like to personally wish our graduating Year 6 
students all the best with the next chapter of their 
educational journey. For those students who are leaving 
Wisdom, you will be missed, but please do not be a 
stranger, our front gates are always open, and we would 
love to know how you are traveling at your new schools. 
For the students who are continuing on at Wisdom, you 
are never too big or cool to come and say hello to your 
Primary teachers. Remember to always work hard, think 
of others and stay focused! I know that you will all 
achieve amazing things in Secondary, and I am beyond 
excited to hear about them in 2023. 

To our smallest students, the Preps, congratulations on 
completing your very first year at Wisdom College! Your 
teachers and families are so proud of you and how much 
you have grown and learnt this year! Keep up the great 
work and remember that it is about trying your best, not 
being the best. 

To all the students in between, it has been an absolute 
pleasure to be your Head of Primary. You have all taught 
me so much this year and I am immensely grateful for all 
of your efforts. It is not often you get to meet so many 
wonderful children, however, at Wisdom we are spoilt for 
choice.

Finally, a huge thank you to our teachers and staff, who 
without our Primary school would not exist. I am sad to 
say goodbye to Mrs Hussein, Ms Floreani, Ms Cox and Ms 
Condron, however, I wish you all the best in your new 
career paths and hope that you will visit us in 2023. When 
there are goodbyes, there are also welcomes. 2023 we will 
have 4 new teachers coming into Wisdom College 
Primary, Mrs Khan, our new Year 4 teacher, Miss Lord, 
our new Year 3 teacher, Miss Moore, our new Year 1 
teacher and Mrs Baldissini our new Year 6 teacher.

Mayaar Mohammed
Almontaser Said
Hadi Zahir
Fadila Ross
Amina Azzi
Reeyan Degia
Isaac Farmer
Sara Hmud
Satleen Kaur
Maalikah Ma'u  
Faaria Ebrahim-Goder 
Gunit Kaur
Reyyan Cevik
Yusuf Buksh

One last thing before I wrap up the year, I would like to 
congratulate and introduce our 2023 Year 6 student 
leaders. 

This year, rather than having Captains in the Primary 
section, we thought it would be more beneficial to have a 
team of student leaders who will work with our 
Secondary Captains on various projects. I am looking 
forward to working with our student leaders and helping 
them on their journey. 

Finally, I hope you all have a relaxing holiday and enjoy 
the family time you have together. For those who are 
celebrating Christmas I hope you have a wonderful day 
full of love, peace and joy. 



HEAD OF TEACHING AND LEARNING
M R S  D O G A N
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Dear Wisdom Family,

As the 2022 school year draws to a close I’d like to 
acknowledge the work done by so very many of our 
students, staff and parents in our College community and 
wish every one of you a safe, happy and restful holiday 
break.

Firstly, congratulations and well done to all our students 
and teachers for the extraordinary work they have done 
this year and continue to do everyday. We are all very 
proud of your children and would like to congratulate 
them on completing another successful school year. You 
can be very proud of them and how they represent you, 
their families and their school on a daily basis. All 
Semester Two report cards have been emailed and are 
also live on our Parent Portal. 

2022 has been a year of change as we launched two new 
systems across the school - new learning management 
systems, Schoolbox and TASS. It has certainly been a 
challenge to bring in so much change in such a short 
space of time but with the hardwork and dedication of 
our teachers and staff we have been successful in 
achieving our goals this year. A special thank you to Mrs 
Devi, our E-learning Coordinator, for the tremendous 
amount of work she has done in helping us launch 
MyWisdom. All parents now have access to our 
curriculum and can engage with their child’s learning. In 
2023 parents will see many more new features on our new 
Wisdom App and we are excitedly looking forward to 
sharing and engaging a lot more with our families and 
students.

We ended Term 4 with our Annual Awards Ceremony. It 
is always a special event as we celebrate the 
achievements of our students both academically and 
behaviorally. We are proud of all their achievements 
this year and have no doubt our students will continue 
to excel in 2023. I would also like to acknowledge the 
great results our students achieved in NAPLAN this year. 
Every year we see our results improve and this year was 
no exception. Over the past two years we have seen a 
huge improvement in our writing, reading and language 
scores which is so pleasing, especially when we have so 
many of our student population speak English as a 
second language, so congratulations to them all. Next 
year NAPLAN testing will take place in Term 1, we will 
keep you updated with more information in the new 
year.

I wish you all a safe and happy holiday and look forward 
to seeing you all in the new year.

STUDENT ARTWORK 

We are all  very proud of your children 
and would like to congratulate them on 

completing another successful school 
year.



HEAD OF CO-CURRICULAR
M R S  C O S K U N

Dear Wisdom Family

I am sure you are thinking the same as me and wondering 
how we got to the end of the year this fast. It is quite surreal 
and we do find ourselves asking the same question at the 
end of each term too!

What is even more unreal to me is everything that we have 
accomplished in the Co-curricular department this year. 
From our Soccer achievements and musical 
accomplishments to our Service Learning and whole School 
Pastoral Care and Wellbeing Program, we have worked hard 
to provide a range of opportunities for our Students holistic 
development and learning.

While I sit here at my desk already in 2023 mode and 
planning some very exciting upcoming projects and 
initiatives for next year I can’t help but feel proud of our 
amazing staff and community for what we have achieved 
together this year.

Our final and grandest of projects was our End of Year 
Performance which is always a significant event, bringing 
the community together and also providing a platform for 
our students to shine.

As we sign off on our 10th year of Wisdom I want to take the 
opportunity to thank you all for supporting our College and 
our Co-curricular program and look forward to working 
with you next year to achieve even greater things.

Hope you all have a safe and rested break and a happy new 
year.

Wishing all those celebrating a very Merry Christmas.
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TEACHER FEATURE
M S  L I S A  Y A L L A M A S
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The Arts, Writing, Media and Education are Ms 
Yallamas's lifelong passions. She worked as an Arts 
Writer for 10 years, interviewing a range of artists, 
actors, directors, writers and producers of theatre, film 
and television. As Arts Writer, she reviewed new 
Australian plays at the Sydney Opera House, 
interviewed the producers and stars of Phantom of the 
Opera and Les Miserables at Sydney's Princess Theatre, 
wrote stories about Bangarra Dance Theatre and 
interviewed numerous Australian and international 
artists. Normally, she does not talk about the famous 
people she has interviewed, among them the director 
of The Grinch (Ron Howard) as well Eric Bana and 
Hugh Jackman, because it makes it seem that the 
achievements of famous people are more important 
than those of ordinary folk, such as teachers.

Ms Yallamas moved into digital media production in 
2006, working for a range of media groups including a 
San Francisco-based world news start-up called CIRCA, 
as well as Fairfax and News publications. She started 
teaching English and Humanities in 2013.



WISDOM COLLEGE HOLIDAY OFFICE HOURS: 
8:30AM-3:30PM

WISDOM COLLEGE WILL BE CLOSED FROM THE 
24TH DECEMBER 2022 - 2ND JANUARY 2023

TERM DATES

First Day Term 1 - Monday 23 January PREP YEAR 7 YEAR 12 ONLY START
                                       Tuesday 24 January All Students Prep - Year 12 
Last Day Term 1 - Friday 31 March

First Day Term 2 - Monday 17 April
Last Day Term 2 - Friday 16 June

First Day Term 3 - Monday 10 July 
Last Day Term 3 - Friday 15 September

First Day Term 4 - Tuesday 3 October
Last Day Term 4 - Friday 1st December  

2023 CALENDAR
K E Y  D A T E S
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FEE SCHEDULE
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UPDATES AND INFORMATION



UNIFORM SHOP
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UPDATES AND INFORMATION



SCHOOLBOX APP -
 

LUNCH ORDER SYSTEM
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BOOKS AND STATIONARY

PLEASE DOWNLOAD THE APP AND ENSURE THAT 
ALL OF YOUR FAMILY DETAILS ARE CORRECT

UPDATES AND INFORMATION



THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR BRONZE AND SILVER 
SPONSORS AND TO ALL OF OUR LADIES NIGHT 

SPONSORS.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WE WISH ALL OF OUR WISDOM COLLEGE STUDENTS 
AND PARENTS A HAPPY AND SAFE HOLIDAY! HAPPY 

CHRISTMAS TO THOSE CELEBRATING, WE HOPE YOU 
HAVE A WONDERFUL FESTIVE SEASON.

 

THANK YOU TO OUR 2022 
FETE GOLD SPONSORS
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